LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 12th JULY 2017

Question Submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will ask at the next Meeting if the trees dividing the Orchard and Willowbrook, Abbeyfeale, can be cut down in the interest of public safety.

REPLY:

These trees are within the private properties of No's 1-5 Willowbrook as per their property portfolios. On-going maintenance work to these trees is the responsibility of the property owners.

Roger Noonan A/Senior Engineer Operations North- Parks and Cleansing

4th July, 2017.

LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th JULY, 2017

Question submitted by Councillor F. Foley

I will ask at the next Meeting for an update regarding the footbridge in Athea and if a suitable surface has been sourced to replace the old one.

REPLY:

There are a number of solutions being investigated at present for the surface of the footbridge. A decision will be made within the next month regarding the best solution and works will be carried out in August.

Ben Noonan Senior Executive Engineer Newcastle West Municipal District

7th JULY, 2017.

LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th JULY, 2017

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting if safety bollards can be put in place at (a) Church Street, Newcastle West, (b) Bridge Street Junction with the Square, Newcastle West, and (c) Church Street, Dromcollogher.

REPLY:

- (a) Church Street, Newcastle West Safety measures will be considered at this location later in the year as part of footpath improvement works.
- (b) Bridge Street Junction with The Square, Newcastle West This location will be monitored over the next month to determine the feasibility of installing safety bollards.
- (c) Church Street, Dromcollogher This location will be monitored over the next month to determine the feasibility of installing safety bollards.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

7th JULY, 2017.

LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th JULY, 2017

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting when footpath renewal will be carried out between The Village Store and the Old Hall at Castlemahon Village.

REPLY:

These works will be considered under the next phase of footpath upgrade works.

Ben Noonan Senior Executive Engineer Newcastle West Municipal District

7th JULY, 2017.

LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL Municipal District of Newcastle West

Meeting to be held on Wednesday, 12 July 2017

Question Submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting for a progress report on completion and the taking in charge of the waste water installation at the Glebe, Monagea.

REPLY:

The site at The Glebe, Monagea is currently being reviewed with the Planning Office in relation to the taking in charge process. There is a Memorandum of Understanding with Irish Water in relation to Taking in Charge of residential development. This requires the preparation of a site resolution plan & agreement of same with Irish Water. The Council is reviewing ownership of lands on the site of the pumping station. An update will be provided to Councillor Scanlon as the process develops

Corolii Cinta. Caroline Curley,

Director of Services